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Announcements


*The Jogathon is on Friday, October 16th. Wear your running shoes! Second grade runs from 11:15-12:00.





*The Parent Club meeting is on Thursday, October 8th from 6:30-7:30. I hope to see you all there! 





*Picture day is on Wednesday, 


October 14th.


�*Family Fun Night is on Friday, October 23rd. See you there!


�*The book fair will be held the week of October 19-23. 





*Birthday celebrations for September-October will be held on October 30th.





*Second grade has requested funds for a pumpkin patch field trip all day on October 29th. More information to come!





*Occasionally, your child may bring home assigned work with a green note attached. This is work that should have been have been done in class but wasn’t completed for various reasons including absence. Please help your child complete that work and send it back when you can.

















Star Students:


10/5�
Nathan�
�
10/12�
Faith�
�
10/19�
Greydyn�
�
10/26�
Lillian�
�



*Star Students: Feel free to bring special things to show the class every day of the week you are star student!














Room 103 Second Grade News 


MATH-


Much of September was spent establishing routines and procedures related to math workshop. The workshop centers consist of a whole group lesson, teacher time, game, fluency practice, and independent practice. Our target skills for September were to learn effective strategies to add and subtract within 100. Students will be introduced to the metric system in the first two weeks of October. You will see homework related to measurement and review of addition and subtraction strategies. I am sending home a centimeter ruler that your child made in class today. Later this month, we will begin a unit on place value with triple digit numbers. A few weeks ago, I sent you an Xtra Math password. Please encourage your child to play these games at home if you have the opportunity. 





READING- 


The focus in September was to learn the routines of the Daily 5 reading activities including: read to self, read to someone, word work, listening to reading, and computers. Our kids are doing a fantastic job of being independent while I prepare to work with reading groups. The whole group reading lessons have been to learn and apply reading comprehension strategies in fiction texts. In September, students practiced connecting to the text using their prior knowledge. October reading comprehension lessons will focus on the elements of fiction to retell a story in sequence and to understand character development.





WRITING- 


The year started off with learning how the writing process works. Students began with prewriting by creating a list of ideas that they can add to. When they finish a piece of writing, they can go to their idea page to access another idea. Next, students choose an idea and create a plan using a story map or other organizer tool. The next stage is to use the plan to complete a rough draft. After that, students use a blue pen to revise their writing by elaborating or stretching their ideas. Then students get their red pen and edit their work. Finally, a teacher or parent volunteer helps them make final revisions and corrections. They are ready to rewrite their work, illustrate it and create a book. Students will present it to to the class and add it to our library. 





HOMEWORK  


Homework is intended for students to get reading practice and other practice relevant to them. Please test your child on spelling and using the spelling words. If they already mastered both how to spell and use them (watch out for homophones), encourage them to make another homework choice. One side of the folder is labeled do and return while the other is labeled keep at home. Don’t be alarmed if a few papers get sent home without a marked grade. Some work is simply practice. You will see graded assessments at conferences in November.











Mrs. Hutchings, Battle Creek	  


503-399-2062


� HYPERLINK "mailto:battlecreek103@weebly.com" �battlecreek103@weebly.com�  











